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President’s Message…             Maureen Karas
Your ARW Leadership Team collaborated on club goals and legislative 
issues primarily for 2011 Saturday January 8th from 9:00 AM to 4:30 PM at 
the annual retreat held in Red Rock Country Club.   Februaryʼs Presidentʼs 
Message is dedicated to informing you, our valued members, of the 
direction this team has set forth in hopes that you will become more “active” 
in transforming our goals to reality.  

#1 goal:  Increase ARW membership by 45% and retain 80% of existing 
members.  Last year Cherie Wood, 2nd Vice President and member of 
NFRW Membership Committee, achieved the highest increase of any 
NvFRW club, 43%, which contributed greatly to NvFRWʼs 10% increase 
statewide.  Look for a membership tea to be announced in the coming 
months.  Also, Cherie asks, If you have not renewed, please do so now.  
See her message and ARW application in this newsletter.

#2 & #3 goals:  Establish and execute a “Community Outreach” 
program in West and North Las Vegas tying “Caring for America” 
charities to the needs of these communities.  ARW seeks to foster 
relationships and help improve the lives of fellow Las Vegans through 
grassroots involvement in the community.   Volunteers will be needed to 
assist charitable health care providers and education.

#4 goal:  Award the first ARW Scholarship in 2011.  Past President 
Peggy Micco Koning will chair the ARW Scholarship committee to 
document and execute the program.  The 40th Ruby Jubilee Anniversary 
celebrated on October 16, 2010 at the Alexis Park Resort netted 
$3,218.88.  The board agreed to allocate a full $3000 to the scholarship 
fund.  Thank you Peggy for a successful event and legacy for our club.

#5 goal:  Earn ARW the NFRW Diamond Achievement Award for 
biennium 2010 & 2011.  ARW earns achievement points for many of our 
events and charities.  Clubs that earn the diamond pin are recognized for 
going above and beyond, and as such, earn national recognition for being in 
the top tier of clubs.  To facilitate this goal, ARW needs a club historian 
(see article), and for you to submit your volunteer hours.

#6 goal:  Fundraise in 2011 to generate money for candidate support 
in 2012.  There will be two major fundraisers in 2011.  First, the board 
agreed to go forward with the trip to the Ronald Reagan Library sometime 
in late summer or early fall.  A planning committee will be formed soon; if 
you are interested in helping, please let me know.  The second event 
features Jacqueline Berger, “The First Ladies Lady” and author of Volumes 
I & II of Love Life Tears, books about the lives of our first ladies.  You will 
hear more about these fun, not to be missed events in the months to come.
Continued on page 2    

2011-2012 
ARW LEADERSHIP TEAM

OFFICERS:
President ! !            Maureen Karas
1st Vice-President!            Estela Vaden
2nd Vice-President!            Cherie Wood
Recording Secretary !            Alice Shillock-Clark
Treasurer! !            Stephanie Reeder
Past President            Peggy Micco Koning

STANDING COMMITTEE CHAIRS:
Achievement Awards!            Eleanor Mills
Americanism ! !            Sinikka Marten
Budget & Finance!!            Nancy Hambrick
Boutique!! !            Debbie Leavitt
Bylaws! ! !            Martha Kimpel
Legislation! !            Melody Howard
Caring for America!            Barbara Altman
Caring for American Soldiers        Judy & Katie Kelly
Chaplain!! !            Brenda Flank
Community Outreach!            Brenda Flank
Publicity / 
Corresponding Secretary              Christine Hall
Historian! !            Vacant
Hospitality! !            Margaret Helsper &
                                                      Bernadette Anthony
Literacy! ! !            Molly Governs
MELP! ! !            Marty Bender
Parliamentary! !            Kathy Slaughter
Protocol!             !                         Bernadette Anthony
Volunteer Hours!               !           Alice Shillock-Clark
Webmaster & Newsletter!            Iris Stone

! HAPPY CENTENNIAL BIRTHDAY ! 
PRESIDENT RONALD W. REAGAN

February 6, 1911 - June 5, 2004

"The ultimate determinant in the 
struggle now going on for the 
world will not be bombs and 

rockets but a test of wills and 
ideas-a trial of spiritual resolve:  

the values we hold, the beliefs we 
cherish and the ideals to which we 

are dedicated."



April 2011

April 1 Delinquency status for unrenewed 
members

April 4 6pm ARW Board Meeting at Charlieʼs 
Lakeside

April 5 Primary Voting for LV City Candidates

April 21 6pm ARW General Membership Meeting at 
Technique

February 2011

February 6 Ronald Reaganʼs Centennial  (100th 
Birthday)

February 7 6pm-
8pm

ARW Board Meeting at Charlieʼs 
Lakeside

February 14 Valentineʼs Day

February 17 5:30-
8pm

ARW General Membership Meeting at 
Technique

February 21 Presidentsʼ Day

March 2011

March 5 7pm Lincoln Day Dinner fundraiser at the 
Venetian

March 7 6pm-
8pm

ARW Board Meeting at Charlieʼs 
Lakeside

March 17 5:30-
8pm

ARW General Membership Meeting at 
Technique

March 8-13 NFRW Legislative Day & Spring Board of 
Directors Meeting, Washington, D.C.

March 31 Last day to renew 2011 ARW 
Membership without  loss of privileges

President’s Message…      continued
#7 goal:  Work on the top 3 legislative issues identified by 
the board:  Voter ID, (showing identification at the polls), 
redistricting (please see article written by State Senator 
Barbara Cegavske in this newsletter) and healthcare 
repeal.  Currently, a voter ID bill draft request has been 
submitted in the Nevada Assembly; however, many believe it 
will never get out of committee, which as of now is not yet 
established.  Once it is, a public meeting schedule will be 
posted, and you will receive an ARW email “ALERT”.  Your 
board encourages you to attend these televised meetings held 
at the Grant Sawyer Building located at 555 East Washington 
Avenue.  Stand up and be heard!

#8 goal:  Educate ARW membership by hosting a 
“Constitutional Workshop” and “Campaign School.“  A 
committee to launch these programs has been formed.  To 
prepare for elections 2012, the board stressed the importance of 
getting more of our members trained to work as staff members 
on local legislative campaigns. Information on these 
opportunities will be forthcoming in the weeks ahead.

#9 goal:  Continue streamlining federation processes and 
eCommunication.  ARW will upgrade to a new communication 
tool for email announcements, the newsletter and website.  Also, 
a committee has been created to mechanize our treasurer 
reports and banking.  This will be a huge help going forward!

In summary, I would like to personally thank Kime King Patraw 
for all her hard work over the past 6 years in getting out the 
ARW newsletter.  Another thank you goes to Iris Stone who not 
only is our webmaster but has stepped up to take on the 
newsletter going forward.  Please give them a big round of 
applause.  

See you next month!

The ARW Board at their Retreat from left to right: (Standing) Molly 
Governs, Iris Stone, Kime King-Patraw,  Maureen Karas, Nancy 
Hambrick, Brenda Flank, Stephanie Reeder, Estela Vaden, Cherie 
Wood, Chris Hall, Martha Kimpel, Eleanor Mills and (Kneeling) 
Margaret Helsper, Melody Howard and Alice Shillock-Clark.

Mark Your Calendars 
  2011 EVENTS IN NEXT THREE MONTHS

SUBMIT VOLUNTEER HOURS  NOW!!
ARW Can Earn 3 Achievement 

Award Points With YOUR HOURS

1) Tally hours from June 1 2009 through 
May 31 2011 and send in email to 
asc3@cox.net

2) Use the form posted on the ARW website.  
Click Here.  Then bring completed form to ARW 
meeting or mail to Alice Shillock-Clark (address 
posted on ARW website)

mailto:asc3@cox.net
mailto:asc3@cox.net
http://www.activerepublicanwomen-lasvegas.com/Forms.html
http://www.activerepublicanwomen-lasvegas.com/Forms.html


MONTHLY MEMBERSHIP MEETING PROGRAMS 
FOR THE NEXT 3 MONTHS

!     FEBRUARY 17TH PROGRAM:

NIGER INNIS
National Spokesperson for the Congress of Racial Equality (CORE)

A political analyst seen on FOX News, CNN, CNBC, MSNBC
MSNBC Commentator

Click Here for a biography on Niger Innis

Februaryʼs Program kicks off ARWʼs Community Outreach Program and celebrates Republican 
Civil Rights History with keynote speaker Niger Innis, a plugged-in Republican political analyst 
who “slugs it out” with liberals regularly on the cable news networks.  Mr. Innis reminds 
Republicans that we have always been on the “right” side of Civil Rights History, and as such, we 
should be proud of it. 

Mr. Innis has been actively involved with the Tea Party, and believes it is the most powerful 
grassroots movement for Cvil Rights since the 50's and 60's.  Niger believes minorities do not 
need to fear the Tea Party, but instead, minorities need to embrace it!  To catch a glimpse of Niger 
Innis in action, please watch this video:  CLICK HERE.

Join us for an insightful and celebratory evening!

WHEN:         February 17th General Membership Meeting!
                     Check-In, Mix & Mingle: 5:30 pm; Call to Order : 6:00 pm
WHERE:      “Technique”, formerly Cafe Bleu
!          Le Cordon Bleu College of Culinary Arts
!          1451 Center Crossing Road, Las Vegas, NV 89144
COST:!         Members:  $25 and Non-members:  $30
!          Checks and cash are accepted at the door

APRIL  21ST PROGRAM:

MOTHER'S DAY CELEBRATION: "SOPHISTICATION WITH A FLAIR" -  A FASHION SHOW

MARCH 17TH PROGRAM:

2011 LAS VEGAS CITY ELECTION PRIMARY CANDIDATES

LAST CHANCE TO BUY ARW 40 YEARS HISTORY DVD
Deadline:   February 17 General Meeting
Donation:  $10 
Call:   Alice Shillock-Clark  - 702 638-8174
PROCEEDS TO ARW SCHOLARSHIP FUND

http://www.core-online.org/Staff/niger.htm
http://www.core-online.org/Staff/niger.htm
http://www.conservativeblog.org/amyridenour/2010/8/6/black-conservatives-rebut-tea-party-racism-claims.html
http://www.conservativeblog.org/amyridenour/2010/8/6/black-conservatives-rebut-tea-party-racism-claims.html


ARW MEMBERSHIP REPORT
through January 25th 2011

! ! ! ! ! MEMBERSHIP SCORECARD

! 39% Retained Full Members (47 renewed out of 121)
! 20 New Members
!   7 New Associate Members (over last year)
!

! TOTALS = 67 Full Members & 25 Associate Members
____________________________________________________________________

RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIP TODAY!
 

Full Members - $30 & Associate Members - $15

 Complete application on next page.  Mail check & application to:

CHERIE S. WOOD
1333 N. Buffalo Drive, Suite 135

Las Vegas, NV 89128
______________________________________________________________________________

In appreciation from Cherie Wood, 2nd Vice-President Membership...

“Thank you for your “active” involvement in ARW & inviting friends and families to join!  
Please feel free to contact me for questions at (702) 480-7151.”

Thank you “New Members”:  Ellie Ahern, Kristene fisher, Bertha Hlousek, Conita Jones, Pamela Kirkendall, 
Patricia Trowbridge and Judy Ward-Bzoskie.

Thank you “New Associate Members”:  Gunnar Jacobson, Betty Lewis, Sherry Rickard-Kuehn and Maraya 
Evans.

Thank you “Renewed Full Members”:  Cecilia Aldana, Barbara Altman, Bernadette Anthony, Mary Beganyi, 
Marty Bender, Evelyn Cannestra, Sen. Barbara Cegavske, Joyce Colestock, Teri DeCastro, Julie Ann DeHaven, 
Michele Evans, Molly Governs, Patricia Haack, Sen. Elizabeth Halseth, Nancy Hambrick, Margaret Helsper, 
Julie Hereford, Melody Howard, Rita Lee Jacobson, Maureen Karas, Kate Kelly, Judy Kelly, Martha Kimpel, 
Debra Leavitt, Sinikka Marten, Maria Maskal, Fay McCluney, Eleanor Mills, Susan Nowak, Khanh Phan, 
Stephanie Reeder, Diane Seidlinger, Alice Shillock-Clark, Kathie Slaughter, Iris Stone,  Melodie Swanson, 
Galyn Sweeney, Judge Cynthia Dianne Steel, Donna Toussaint, Estela Vaden, Judy Villa, Priscilla Wdowiak, 
Ana Wood, Cherie Wood, Erin Wood, Christine Wunderlin and  Jo Ann Wylie.

PLEASE NOTE:  ARW Membership Dues are payable now.  Any member who has not paid 
their dues by March 31 shall be delinquent.  Non-payment as of April 1st will result in a loss 
of membership privileges.

activerepublicanwomen-lasvegas.com



 

ACTIVE REPUBLICAN WOMEN OF LAS VEGAS (Nevada) is a women’s political organization, bringing together women to positively 
impact the direction of our state and our nation.  We come together as a collective force advancing the Republican Party and women 

through political access and participation.

ACTIVE Republican Women Membership Application
2011

     
  Annual Dues: Check One:  *New ______      Renewing _______   Member Since: ___/___/___

  Member ($30) ______          Associate ($15) ______    (Regular member of another club or men only)
                                                                                         
  NAME _________________________________________________________________
                           (As it appears on Voter Registration – Must be a Registered Republican to join)

  ADDRESS   _________________________________________________________________

  CITY and STATE   ______________________________________   ZIP    ________

 PHONE NUMBER ______-________________   CELL NUMBER   ______-____________  

 E-MAIL __________________________________     BIRTHDAY    _____/______/______     

 *Referred/Sponsored by: (new member only)  ________________________________________                                                          
 
  I am a registered REPUBLICAN and I will support and work for the election of Republican 
  Candidates for office and encourage loyalty to the Republican Party.       
 
 Signature: __________________________________________           DATE: ____/____/___

 Please make check payable to ARW &  mail to: Cherie  Wood, 1333 N. Buffalo, Suite 135, L.V. NV  89128

         Visit our website: www.activerepublicanwomen-lasvegas.com

 

http://www.activerepublicanwomen-lasvegas.com
http://www.activerepublicanwomen-lasvegas.com
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MEET CHEF CARLOS FERNANDEZ

Education:
Associates Degree, Claremont Mesa
Community College, San Diego, CA 

Personal Commitment to the Students and Teaching:
Specialties:
Creating new dishes with unusual flavoR
Awards/Affiliations:
Culinary Excellence Silver Medal Chicago ACF Chef’s of Cuisine 

Association 
Honorary Master Chefs, Hall of Fame International Food and Beverage 

Forum
World Gourmet Club Inductee
Les Amis d’ Escoffier Society member
Experience:
34 years in the industry
Chef Instructor/ Chef de Cuisine, Le Cordon Bleu College of Culinary Arts 

Las Vegas
Executive Chef, Marriott International and
        Millennium Hotels  
Food and Beverage Director, Magnolias of Richmond, Illinois

Chef Carlos Fernandez
Chef Instructor / Chef de Cuisine

IN APPRECIATION OF “TECHNIQUE” STUDENTS

Recently, ARW President Maureen Karas had the pleasure of meeting with Chef Carlos Fernandez to plan menus and discuss 
facility issues for 2011 general membership meetings.  It was in this meeting that a light of understanding shined through 
regarding the difference between a privately owned restaurant and that of a culinary school.  When the meeting concluded one 
thing was for sure, both organizations have a common goal in education.  

All of us are experienced restaurant patrons from local diners all the way to up-scale gourmet.  Each of us has our own point of 
reference in terms of rating expectations of food, atmosphere and service.  However, dining at culinary schools is an 
experience unique in comparison.   How many culinary schools have you frequented?  For this President, Technique is the first.

Chef Carlos explained that the level of service ARW receives correlates directly to class size.  The more students, the more 
servers are available to provide great service.  Semesters with few students present a service challenge.  Meals served at the 
beginning of a semester may not be as expertly presented as toward the end.  Students are continually graded at each event 
by instructors who are also present.

Have you ever tried ordering an alternate meal the evening of the event, things like, please no sauce or please no mashed 
potatoes, give me vegetables instead?  Chef Carlos explained that a school kitchen runs differently from that of a restaurant.  
Most meal “prep” is done the day before in a school environment.  Restaurants are able to do things daily.  Once again smaller 
class size impedes flexibility.  Here too, instructors are also supervising in the kitchen at each of our events.

Thank you instructors and students of the esteemed Le Cordon Bleu College of Culinary Arts Las Vegas.    To ARW 
membership, please consider these aspects of dining at Technique.  Remember, ARW patronage of Technique is but one more 
way Republican Women support the education of American youth. 
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Redistricting Will Impact Representation for a Decade
By State Senator Barbara Cegavske
 
During the current legislative session, we will be redrawing Nevada’s 
congressional, state senate and state assembly districts.  In both chambers of the 
legislature, the Legislative Operations and Elections committees will hold public 
hearings on redistricting legislation.  The committees will then vote on plans to 
be considered by the Nevada State Senate and Assembly.  If both bodies agree on 
redistricting plans, Governor Sandoval can either sign or veto the legislation.
 
As Republicans, we should be for fairness.  This means fair representation for all 
Nevadans whether they are urban, suburban or rural; African-American, Anglo, 
Asian or Hispanic; or Democrat, Independent or Republican.  During the 2001 legislative session, 
congressional and state senate districts generally met this criteria, but assembly districts were 
weighted heavily to favor Democrats. 
 
In fact, the 2001 districts were so heavily weighted to benefit Democrats that in the 2010 General 
Election Republican candidates for the State Assembly actually garnered more votes statewide than 
did Democrat candidates - yet Democrats control the Assembly by a margin of 26-16.  Our goal 
should not be to create unfair districts that benefit Republicans or Democrats but fair districts that 
allow us to elect quality Republican candidates because we have better ideas, better execution and 
better candidates. 
 
If our voices are heard in the Nevada Legislature, we will succeed in creating congressional and 
legislative districts that give all Nevadans a voice in Washington and Carson City.  If we stand united 
for fairness and oppose partisan power grabs,  we will win fair representation for the people of 
Nevada.

 Barbara Cegavske
 State Senate, District 8

2011 LAS VEGAS CITY ELECTIONS 
Primary! ! ! Tuesday, April 5
General Election! ! Tuesday, June 7

OFFICES FOR ELECTION:
Mayor! ! ! ! !           No Incumbent
Councilman Ward 1! !                       Lois Tarkanian, Incumbent
Councilman Ward 3! ! !           No Incumbent
Councilman Ward 5! ! !           Ricki Y. Barlow, Incumbent
Municipal Judge, Department 2!           No Incumbent
Municipal Judge, Department 3                   George Assad, Incumbent
Municipal Judge, Department 5!           Cedric A. Kerns, Incumbent

LEGISLATIVE 
CORNER
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Volunteer Readers Needed in Elementary School 
WHO: Any ARW Member
WHEN: As “your” time permits during spring and fall semesters
HOW: Email Molly Governs, Literacy Chair:  mogov@mac.com
  Send your name, email address & telephone number to Molly.
  In return, you will receive detailed instructions on how to start
  your fun filled journey into introducing our Las Vegas children
  to the wonderful world of books.

“HELP BUILD A LIBRARY AND KEEP OUR KIDS READING
WHY:  A book can be a source of pride for a child; help build a library!
HOW: Bring one book a month to our ARW General Membership Meeting
TIP:  Check out sale tables in stores, garage sales or donate gently used 
           books from your own home.

CARING FOR AMERICA
by Barbara Altman, 

barbara.nvedcoalition@yahoo.com or (702) 838-6116                                                     

Hello ladies. I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for the 
wonderful job you did in supporting Whitney Elementary School this 
past year. We really made a difference.

Looking ahead in 2011, our goal is to link Caring for America 
contributions to our Community Outreach activities.  Our first will be to 
support the homeless youth.  See below.  

LAS VEGAS HOMELESS YOUTH NEED HELP!!!

BRING GENTLY USED OR NEW ITEMS TO FEB 17 ARW MEETING

Support the Nevada Partnership for Homeless Youth 

The William Fry Drop-In Center is located at 4981 Shirley Street and is a street 
outreach  providing an independent living program and 24-hour crisis intervention 

service organization to homeless youth.  They are in continuing need of these items.  

UNDERWEAR - BRAS - SOCKS - CALLING CARDS - BACK PACKS & SCHOOL 
SUPPLIES (for all ages) - GROCERY DEBIT CARDS - GIFT CARDS - SLEEPING 

BAGS - CLOTHES - SHOES, etc.

mailto:mogov@mac.com
mailto:mogov@mac.com
mailto:barbara.nvedcoalition@yahoo.com
mailto:barbara.nvedcoalition@yahoo.com
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AN INTRODUCTION TO THE BIG6™

Literacy isn’t always about reading and books, but also information technologies. Today we 
live in an Information Age and our children are growing up in the Information Age. The Big6™ 
is an information and technology skills approach to problem solving that can be used in 
education, grades K through higher education, life context, and work context. The model was 
developed by two educators, Mike Eisenberg and Bob Berkowitz. The Big6™ is explained in 
the box below and can be used for handling problem solving, assignments, decisions, and 
tasks.  In the months to follow a more comprehensive discussion of each of the stages will be 
covered in the ARW Newsletter.  It’s not necessary to follow the Big6™ stages in linear order, 
but that will be done for simplicity in subsequent articles.

The Big6™
by

Mike Eisenberg and Bob Berkowitz

 1. Task Definition
 1.1 Define the information problem 
 1.2 Identify information needed (to solve the information problem) 
 2. Information Seeking Strategies
 2.1 Determine all possible sources (brainstorm) 
 2.2 Select the best sources 
 3. Location and Access
 3.1 Locate sources (intellectually and physically) 
 3.2 Find information within sources 
 4. Use of Information
 4.1 Engage (e.g., read, hear, view, touch)
 4.2 Extract relevant information 
 5. Synthesis
 5.1 Organize from multiple sources
         5.2 Present the informatioN
     6. Evaluation
 6.1 Judge the product (effectiveness) 
         6.2 Judge the process (efficiency) 

       
          Molly Governs, Literacy Chair

JOIN NvFRW REGENTS
Proceeds fund NvFRW Leadership Training

STEP-UP YOUR MEMBERSHIP TODAY
Become a Regent - Click Here

http://www.activerepublicanwomen-lasvegas.com/files/2011NvFRW-Regents-Application.pdf
http://www.activerepublicanwomen-lasvegas.com/files/2011NvFRW-Regents-Application.pdf


Caring For American Soldiers
We hope that everyone had a safe and happy New Year.  We also hope everyone took a 
little time to think about all of our brave men and women serving overseas who ensure 
that we can and do have safe holidays.

Now that the holidays are over, it is time to move full swing into our 
first campaign of the New Year.  It is a small effort to thank our troops 
for all they do and sacrifice everyday while putting their lives in harm’s 
way.  Also, unfortunately, deaths in Afghanistan are on the rise.  We 
need to keep our thoughts and prayers on all of our fine soldiers.

Spring will be upon us soon, and that brings Girl Scout Cookies!!  Last 
year we shipped 500 boxes of Girl Scout cookies to units overseas.  We 
want to beat that record!! And we know that with your help we can!!  We 
need you to take care of donating money for the boxes of cookies, and 
we will take care of the rest.  That’s a reasonable goal we can reach 

together!

A very special thanks to The Men’s Club for pitching in 
to help us reach our cookie goal.  At their last meeting, 
the members contributed $540.00.  Those special 
thanks also extend out to the NvFRW who attended the 
Southern Leadership Workshop and donated an 
additional $363.00.   We appreciate your efforts.  Our 
awesome ARW January meeting attendees donated 
$492.00.  Then, the CCRP graciously let us set up a table to ask for 
donations to our drive and we collected $116.00.  Thank you! Thank YOU!  We are well 
on our way to exceeding our goal of cookies. Plus, all the money we raise in February’s 
meeting will conclude our Girl Scout Cooking Drive campaign, so please, we ask you to 
donate just a little more for our brave troops! 

Remember, each box of Girl Scout cookies costs $4.00 so we need over $2,000.00 to 
accomplish this worthy undertaking.  Plus it cost over $600.00 to ship all those cookies.  
But I think we’d all agree that our brave soldiers are worth that and a whole lot more!

We have received many “thank you” messages from our soldiers 
who were very happy with their over-stuffed stockings. They do 
appreciate all we donate and they are calling upon our services 
once more…for Girl Scout cookies!!

activerepublicanwomen-lasvegas.com



Put your Scrapbook skills to work!  
Step Up to the Plate and be our Historian...

activerepublicanwomen-lasvegas.com

Are you creative with photos and scrapbooks?  ARW needs a 
volunteer to chair as club historian so that ARW history may be 
recorded for two past presidents, Martha Kimpel and Peggy Micco 
Koning.  It is a tradition to memorialize a past president's tenure in 
office in the form of a scrapbook that is donated to the UNLV Special 
Editions Library.   

All artifacts for scrapbooking have been identified and are waiting for a 
leader to chair the scrapbooking committee.  You will not be alone.  
Eleanor Mills and Alice Shillock are standing by to assist you.   Also, 
this is a project you are able to work around your schedule.  

By stepping-up your service to ARW, the club will earn valuable points 
toward club achievement awards.  Having a historian gives ARW one 
point.  Completing the scrapbooks gives ARW 2 points.  Your hours 
and those of the committee go toward the 3 points ARW may earn for 
volunteer hours.  

One of ARW's 2011 goals is to get more members "active".  
Scrapbooking is something fun and can be a great way to serve while 
having a good time doing it.   If you are interested in chairing or being 
on the committee, please email Maureen Karas at 
mmkaras@yahoo,com or call (702) 233-4884.


